
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident/Business 
 
The purpose of this leaflet is to let you know the outcome of the statutory consultation carried out in 
October 2019, and to inform you of the Council’s decision on proposals to amend the parking 
arrangements in the Tulse Hill Zone ‘H’ Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ).  
 
All representations received along with officers’ recommendations were presented in a report to be 
considered by the Council. After careful consideration a decision has been made to proceed with the 
shared approach by which Lambeth ‘HR’ CPZ parking permits and Southwark ‘HH’ CPZ parking permits 
would be valid in the existing parking bays on both sides of Croxted Road. 
 
At the same time, it has also been decided to proceed with the extension of the Zone ‘H’ CPZ into Croxted 
Road south of the railway bridge, where this shared approach will also be introduced. The report, the 
Council’s decision and plans detailing the proposals can be viewed online at www.lambeth.gov.uk/hcpz. 
 
What Happens Next?  
The final Traffic Management Orders (TMOs), which allow the restrictions to be implemented and 
administered, will be published in the London Gazette and the local newspaper (South London Press) 
shortly. Notices will also be placed on lamp columns in the affected area.  
 
Other than amendment to the parking bays signs, which will now show both the Lambeth ‘HR’ and 
Southwark ‘HH’ zone identifiers, no physical changes are being made to the existing bays in Croxted 
Road.  If you are an existing Zone ‘H’ permit holder you do not need to do anything as your permit will 
continue to be valid until its current expiry date.   
 
Implementation Works 
Works for changes to the parking bay signs and signing and lining works for the extension of the CPZ 
into the section of Croxted Road south of the railway bridge will be carried out by our contractor CVU 
(Colas Volker Highways Aecom) on behalf of the Council.  It is anticipated that these works will start the 
week commencing Monday 11 September 2020 for a maximum period of about 5 working days to 
complete, weather permitting. 
 
We are conscious of the disruption that this work may cause and will endeavour to keep the impact to a 
minimum. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience that may be caused by these works. 
 
Warning Notices will be put in place in the area to notify all road users to the zone becoming operational, 
which is anticipated to be Monday 14 September 2020, subject to change. 
 
Finally we would like to thank you for taking part in this consultation and for your feedback. 
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THURLOW PARK WARD 

Cllr Anna Birley  Tel – 07920 548 315  Email: abirley@lambeth.gov.uk 

Cllr Fred Cowell  Tel – 07920 559 491  Email: fcowell@lambeth.gov.uk 

Cllr Peter Ely   Tel – 07542 943 522  Email: pely@lambeth.gov.uk 

 
 

Who can I contact regarding the implementation of the CPZ? 
Lambeth Council’s Parking Design Team will be able to assist with any query relating to the design of the 
zone. Please email cpzconsultation@lambeth.gov.uk. 
 
For all queries relating to Parking Enforcement please call Lambeth Contact Centre on 020 7926 9000.
  
Our contractor, CVU will be able to assist with any queries relating to the contracting staff on site doing 
the signing works by contacting their Control Centre 0208 3444355 or 0845 601 7087. 
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